


Senator Steve Daines 
13 South Wilson Ave. Suite 8,  
Bozeman, MT 59718. 
 
May 22, 2018 
 
Dear Senator Daines, 
 
 I am Keith Joiner, we met at the dedication of the memorial established to honor the airmen 
that gave their lives on July 23rd,1962 on Emigrant Peak.  I was the Master of Ceremonies at the 
dedication.  Bryan Well is my wife, Joanette's, cousin.  At the time of the Memorial dedication, I was 
the Commander of VFW Post 5159 in Hot Springs.  I served in the United States Navy for 22 years 
and 8 months. 
 
 I would like to thank you for taking the time out of your busy schedule to attend that 
dedication.  Your presence really meant the world to all of us involved as well as the family members 
and guests in attendance. 
 
 I would also like to offer my support for naming the ridge where the crash occurred "B-47 
Ridge", and for the authorization to place a commemorative plaque naming and honoring those that 
gave their lives on that hallowed ground.  I believe that it is long overdue.  As an active member of the 
VFW, I see first hand, the importance of showing the loved ones of our fallen heroes that we, as a 
Nation, honor and remember those who have died in the defense of this great country. 
  
 
Very Respectfully, 
  
Keith Joiner 
P.O. Box 752 
Hot Springs, MT 59845 
keithandjoanette@gmail.com 





 
TO: Joshua Sizemore, Senator Daines Office 
FROM: Gregory K. Sutton 
SUBJECT: B-47 Ridge Crash Site 
 
 
May 23, 2018 
 
 
Mr. Sizemore, 
 
My name is Greg K. Sutton, Ph.D. I am writing this missive/email in support of Senator Daines' legislation 
to name the crash site of my father's plane "B-47 Ridge" and to place a plaque commemorating their 
sacrifice on Emigrant Peak in Montana. Mr. Bryan Wells and Mr. Keith Joiner have worked hard the last 
several years to construct an appropriate memorial for the four men who died in the plane crash 23 July 
1962. To both men, and all those who have helped them with this vision, we are eternally grateful. Not 
only does my family support their work to commemorate these airmen (my sister Melynda Karol Sutton 
Moyer and my mother Ella Louise Hembree Sutton Wenman) but so do the surviving family members of 
the other men killed in the crash. I have no doubt you will be hearing from them in the very near future. 
 
It is our fervent hope that Senator Daines will introduce this legislation in the coming weeks and that it 
will have bipartisan support in the Senate. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact 
me at this email address. 
 
Respectfully,  
 
 
Greg K. Sutton, Ph.D. 
Dept. of History and NAS 
East Central University 
Ada, OK 74820 





Sharon  Sawyers Wilcoxen 
707 West 7th St 
Cisco, TX  76437 
May 22, 2018 

Senator Daines 
Washington DC, 20510 
 

Dear Senator Daines: 

My name is Sharon Sawyers Wilcoxen. My father was First Lieutenant Lloyd Sawyers and he was 
killed in the B-47 Bomber crash on Emigrant Peak on July 23, 1962.  I was 4 and my sister Sheila 
Sawyers Johnson was 2 at the time of my father’s death. 

Two years ago, July 2016, my sister and I attended the memorial at the base of Emigrant Peak.  This 
was the first time that she or I had been to the area.  My nephews and brother-in-law actually hiked 
up to the crash site and took pictures and brought some small pieces of wreckage to us.  I think we 
both finally found a sense of closure after that experience. 

I am writing this letter in support of the B-47 Ridge Designation Act.  I thank you for your dedication 
to the endeavor of pursuing the passing of this Act.  

 

Sincerely, 

Sharon Sawyers Wilcoxen 









 
February 28, 2018 

 
The Honorable Senator Steve Daines 
United States Senate 
Washington DC 20510 
. 
Dear Senator Daines: 
 
I am writing on behalf of the Park County Environmental Council (PCEC) in support of community 
efforts to place a memorial plaque on Emigrant Peak in the debris field of the B-47 accident which 
occurred in July of 1962. 
 
PCEC has been working to protect and preserve Park County’s vast natural resources since 1990. We are 
the only countywide membership group focusing exclusively on the issues affecting public lands, water 
and wildlife in Park County. PCEC works with people to preserve and restore the county's world-class 
rivers, diverse wildlife, rural landscapes, and outstanding natural beauty, while protecting the health and 
wellbeing of people who live and work here. 
 
Initially formed by a small group of community members concerned about resource extraction on public 
lands, PCEC has grown to cover numerous issues related to the Yellowstone River and its tributaries, 
public and private land management and community engagement and values.  
 
We believe that cultural and historic resources in our community, like the B-47 crash site on Emigrant 
peak, should be protected and honored. We support naming the crash site “B-47 Ridge.” Further, we 
encourage you to work with local resident, Bryan Wells, to place a bronze plaque at the crash site in the 
debris field as a public service and also to honor the airmen that have their lives in service to our country.   
 
Sincerely, 
Michelle Uberuaga 
 
Executive Director 
Park County Environmental Council  
PO Box 164 
Livingston, MT 59047 
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